

## Northeast District Office

2110 East Aurora Rd. Twinsburg, Ohio 44087 TELE: (330) 963-1200 FAX: (330) 487-0769 www.epa.state.oh.us

Ted Strickland, Governor Lee Fisher, Lieutenant Governor Chris Korleski, Director

AKRON AIRĎÖČK SUMMIT COUNTY

RE:

September 4, 2008

Ms. Jennifer J. Krueger, PG Principal Consultant **URS** Corporation 36 East Seventh Street, Suite 2300 Cincinnati, Ohio 45202

Dear Ms. Krueger:

I'd like to take this opportunity to memorialize our meeting we had at this office on August 28, 2008 regarding the Akron Airdock facility, located on the former Lockheed Martin Corporation (LMC) property at 1210 Massillon Road in Akron, Ohio. Although numerous items were discussed, this letter focuses on the surface water issues concerning your clients LMC and the Summit County Port Authority. Without going into great detail, I would like to summarize our understanding of the storm water issues at the site.

We recognize that LMC has gone to great lengths to remediate the PCB contamination throughout the facility. This effort has been extensively discussed in the document titled "Akron Airdock PCB Exterior Remediation Strategy," dated June 22, 2007. Currently, the storm drain system is being cleaned, which includes all catch basins and drain lines that originate at or are proximate to the Airdock, and that ultimately discharge to Haley's Ditch.

Discussed during the meeting was whether or not a General Industrial Storm Water Permit was appropriate at this site given its history. It is understood that there is a General Permit held by Valley Association Corporation that includes the Akron Airdock parcel along with other adjoining parcels. Due to the potential to discharge PCB contaminated storm water, inclusion in this General Permit is not appropriate for this situation as it cannot be modified to monitor for PCBs. Your client will have 90 days from the receipt of this letter to submit an Individual NPDES Permit Application to seek coverage for the storm water leaving the Akron Airdock facility. A General Form 1, 2F, and Antidegredation Addendum must be submitted to this office to make this application. These forms can be found on our Web site at:

## http://www.epa.state.oh.us/dsw/formspubs.html

If you should have any questions concerning the above or in completing the application, feel free to contact this writer at (330) 963-1136.

Sincerely,

Philip P. Rhodes, P.E. Environmental Engineer Division of Surface Water

Phil Clodes

PPR/mlh

File: Industrial Permit/Compliance

Vanessa Steigerwald Dick, Ohio EPA, DERR, NEDO CC:

Steve Love, Ohio EPA, DERR, NEDO

Keith Riley, Assistant District Chief, Ohio EPA, NEDO

Mark Mann, Ohio EPA, DSW, CO

Norma Fox Horwitz, Summit County Port Authority

David J. Gunnarson, Lockheed Martin MS2